NHOS Minutes of July 9, 2016

Business Meeting-

In attendance:
Steve Ski
Bob McGrath
Chuck Anderson
Steve Tacopina
Jim Petry
Leigh Coolidge

Steve Ski called mtg to order.
June minutes moved by Steve to accept. All seconded.

1) TD Bank sponsorship was discussed. It can be applied for annually or as a recurring grant but must be used for educational purposes. It will be a lot of paperwork to apply but board unanimously agreed to apply for one-time $10K grant and see where it goes. We will use to fund "keynote" speaker expenses for annual show as this is absolutely an educational use. 
A requirement of the application is proof of insurance binder for a bond. This created additional discussion and concern that we now believe we do NOT currently have either bond or liability insurance for the association or the Board of Directors and Officers. All agree we should have had this coverage all along but will now pursue it as we have to have it anyway for the grant application.

LEIGH QUESTION......... WHAT IS THE INSURANCE EXPENSE ON LINE 7760 OF THE BUDGET WHERE WE HAVE INCURRED $425 EXPENSE THIS YEAR????????

Steve Ski is working with an insurance industry contact to understand a typical policy for such coverage and will provide to Leigh who will shop for quotes in time for Aug. meeting. Initial estimate is around $1K annually for premium. Once we are bound, Leigh will prepare grant application to TD Bank.
We will need to add the new insurance expense to the proposed budget. 

2) Steve Ski reviewed board openings due to resignations from Chuck A. and Steve T. We need appointee to fill VP slot which Steve Ski is working. Steve moved to appoint Adrienne to fill Chuck A's remaining term as trustee as her secretary role expires in Aug and all agreed she was too much of an asset to not have on the board. All seconded. Motion passed. Steve Ski reviewed slate of candidates for Aug. annual meeting.

3) Steve Ski purchased a DVD player for $86 + VT sales tax in order for us to play today's program. All agreed to expense.
Ed. note----- the movie was EXCELLENT!!!!!!!!! Thank you Chuck for suggesting it.

4) Discussion held on purchasing NHOS lanyards for members to display badges. The best cost obtained was $8 ea. All agreed it was an unnecessary expense at that price and unanimously agreed to decline incurring this expense.  

5) Show discussion.
Steve S. will discuss with Brenda setting up a meeting. It has been a couple months since we've had one. Steve has been advised that Mike Matozzi has secured Tom Mirenda's acceptance to be our "Keynote Speaker" at the Feb. show. We will use 1 of the comp rooms to house Tom. Steve S. moved we raffle off the other room as a fundraiser. Seconded by Leigh. Motion passed.
Vendor discussion- Chuck and Leigh agreed to team on contracting with the show vendors. Chuck will make all initial contacts and provide the contact info to Leigh for all positive responses. Leigh will follow-up with all of the interested parties and get them under contract.

Question.......BRENDA, DO YOU HAVE THE CONTRACT TEMPLATE AND IF SO, COULD YO SEND IT TO ME?

Before we can move ahead with vendor plan, we need to understand layout details to see how many vendor tables are possible. Steve T. will get '16 show layout from Chuck C. and Steve Ski will contact Anna at Marriott to get layout of whole area we have access to.
STEVE S.-----MAKE SURE SHE INCLUDES ALL DIMENSIONS ON THAT PLEASE?
We agreed that if we plan to use the front half of the smaller ballroom for society and individual orchid displays, that would free up space in the main ballroom for more plant vendors and their displays. All other vendors would be accomodated in the hallways between and beside the ballrooms.

Chuck A. moved to adjourn, seconded by Leigh.

Minutes of General Meeting

Steve Ski called meeting to order.

August annual meeting and picnic at Bob and Marcia Richter's in North Reading, MA on Sat. August 13. Leigh and Adrienne to include directions on website and in newsletter for all the non-GPS users. Please plan to attend as this is our annual meeting and proposed budget (in newsletter and available today)will be voted on. And the Richter's place and greenhouse are fabulous!!!!!!!!!!!! Don't miss it!

Thanked Chuck Anderson for providing DVD on "The Orchid Man in Amazonas" to fill sudden speaker cancellation. Amazonas is a region in Northern Peru and DVD was met with rave reviews after the screening.

No Treasurers report as Sasha was absent.

Meeting was adjourned to turn the floor over to Chuck Wingate for the show table.

Respectfully submitted for Adrienne.

Leigh Coolidge, Trustee 
